
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
LABOR & EMPLOYMENT RELATIONS COMMITTEE 

MONTANA S~ATE SENATE 

January 8, 1981 

The first meeting of the Labor & Employment Relations Committee 
was called to order by Chairman Harold Nelson on January 8, 1981, 
in Room 404 of the State Capitol Building at 1:30 p.m. 

Chairman Nelson introduced Marjorie Nichols, Committee Secretary, 
and Katherine Orr, Staff Attorney from the Legislative Council. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present. 

SENATE BILL 32: Chairman Nelson introduced Senator Norman, 
sponsor of SB 32, to the Commit-..:ee. Senator Norman explained 
the bill to the Committee. This bill deals with Workers' 
Compensation and helps to clari~y the law after an injury has 
occurred. 

PROPONENTS OF SENATE BILL 32: Mr. George Wood of Missoula, 
Montana, representing Self Insurers, stated they support this 
legislation. He stated that this bill attempts to place exclusive 
remedy beyond the date of the accident. 

Mr. Keith Olson of Kalispell, Montana, representing the Montana 
Logging Association, stated the~r support this legislation. 

Mr. Clyde Smith of Kalispell, Montana, representing the Montana 
Logging Association, stated they support SB 32. 

Mr. David Hunter representing the Department of Labor & Industry 
stated that this bill is not by request of the Workers Compensation 
Division, but the Department has no objection to the bill. 

OPPONENTS OF SENATE BILL 32: Mr. Mike Meloy, representing the 
Montana Trial Lawyers Association, stated they oppose SB 32. He 
further stated that if the bill is passed, you are removing a 
remedy against the insurance company. He would like to see a 
better remedy or not pass the bill. 

Senator Norman made closing statements on SB 32. 

QUESTIONS: Senator Goodover asked how many claims have been 
adversely affected by the law as it now stands. 

Mr. Wood responded that he only knew of three that had been 
filed, but he did not know how many had been proposed. 

Mr. Laury Lewis from the Division of Workmen's Compensation 
stated that if this issue is decided it makes suits difficult 
to resolve. 
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Senator Ryan asked if there were any cases of fraudulent claims. 
Mr. Wood stated he knew of no cases that were based on fraud. 

Chairman Nelson called the hearing on SB 32 closed. 

SENATE BILL 60: Chairman Nelson introduced Senator Roger Elliott, 
sponsor of SB 60, who explained the bill to the Committee. SB 60 
is a bill regarding subjecting fees for certain medical services 
to regulation by Division of Workers' Compensation. 

PROPONENTS OF SENATE BILL 60: Mr. Clyde Smith, representing the 
Montana Logging Association, urged passage of SB 60. Mr. Smith's 
testimony is attached. 

Mr. David Hunter stated this bill is by request of the Workers' 
Compensation Division of the Department. 

Mr. Bud Pillen, manager of the State Compensation Insurance Fund, 
told the Committee how medical fees had been handled in the past. 
He further stated that without the authority to establish a fee 
schedule they have no way to exercise control. 

Mr. George Wood, representing Self Insurers, stated they are in 
support of SB 60. 

Mr. Pillen stated that this bill does not include hospital fees. 

OPPONENTS OF SENATE BILL 60: Mr. Chad Smith, representing Montana 
Hospital Association, would like to have something specific 
regarding wording in the bill to erase any doubt. 

Mr. Jerome Loendorf, representing Montana Medical Association, 
would like a little different language written in the bill. 

QUESTIONS: Senator Aklestad asked about fee schedules. Mr. Pillen 
does not feel they have the authority at this time. 

Senator Anderson asked Mr. Pillen about arriving at fees. 
Mr. Pillen stated they arrive at an average and add a cost of 
living or inflation factor and apply it and also spot check the 
doctors throughout the state and try to arrive at a fair schedule. 

Chad Smith offered a three-word amendment to the bill. This 
amendment is included on Mr. Smith's testifying sheet. 

The hearing was closed on SB 60. 

Staff Attorney, Katherine Orr, will work over the wording on SB 60. 
No action was taken on SB 32 or SB 60 at this meeting. 

ADJOURN: There being no further business, the meeting was 
adjourned at 3:10 p.m. 

mln Senator Harold Nelson 
Chairman 
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